
 
  

 June 2024 
Greetings from Jesus Film Ministries 

 
Thank you very much for your prayers for the outreach in Kyegegwa. We saw The love of 

God in the ministry at Kajuma village in Kyegegwa, which we were visiting for the second 

time (year). 

 

The people kept trickling in as we played gospel music and called for more to come so that 

we started hearing the word together. We shared the word and gave our own testimonies, 

bringing us to video shows. The crowd watched and heard the gospel messages. They 

sometimes got emotionally involved, some of them crying audibly. This is nothing new as 

we have watched people in Uganda and South Sudan getting involved in gospel videos. 

One woman in South Sudan kept advising Jesus to keep in one place as His movements 

brought Him so much trouble. When Jesus got arrested she moved away, very disappointed 

that Jesus had rejected her advice and got Himself in trouble.  

 

On our last day of the outreach 29 responded to the altar call. A number of those who had 

attended the outreaches came to church on Sunday, testifying of their new faith in Christ. 

We will keep going to Kyegegwa and sharing the gospel in these communities until this 

territory will be filled with the glory of God.  

 

After Kyegegwa, a pastor friend of mine, Wilson, joined me in ministry to a youth conference 

in Masak, some 150 kilometers southwest of Kampala. The youth come from churches led 

by a rural interdenominational Pastors' Fellowship (team). Jesus Film Ministries works 

together with this and such teams to provide mentorship to the Youth. We had about three 

hundred youth attending and although we previously held a youth Camp at the end of the 

year, we have decided to add two conferences, in May and August. Under such fellowships 

we also hold Pastors retreats, Ladies Conferences, Men's conferences' general church 

conferences, evangelistic outreach and Victory (Jesus) Marches. 

 
We thank you, GHI Board and staff and partners for standing with us in spreading the good 
news of the kingdom of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
Our prayer is that The Lord bless you very, very much and may He take care for you as you 
take so much care of so many of us. 
 
Sam Tsapwe 
Jesus Film Ministries 


